
Fr Henry Adler               Parish Priest 
 

Michaela Donovan         Parish Secretary 

PARISH CONTACTS 

SERVICE TIMES   

Holy Family Mass Tues 9am 

 Mass Wed 9am 

 Mass Thurs 9am 

 Mass Fri 9am 

Adoration  Fri 9.30am 
Reconciliation Sat 9am- 10am 

Holy Trinity Mass Wed 6pm 

 Mass Sun 8am 

If you have any information, news or messages that you would like us to consider for 
the parish bulletin, please contact the Parish office .  

SOCIAL GATHERINGS 
 
We are ready to begin some social  
activities and gatherings.   
 
The first activity we have 
planned will be a technol-
ogy class for seniors.   
 
Further details will be provided as they be-
come available.    

 

Holy Family Parish is now on social media! 
 

Please support our Parish Instagram page   
https://www.instagram.com/hfp.ingleburn/ 

 

Please support our Parish Facebook page   
https://www.facebook.com/Holy-Family-Parish-Ingleburn-109107941736353 

Legion of Mary 

Our Lady of the Holy Family Praesidium  
Ingleburn  

will host  

Vigil of Prayer and Adoration   

celebrating the  

Feast of the Sacred Heart of Jesus 

24 June 2022 - 7.30pm to midnight 

at 

Holy Family Catholic Church Ingleburn  

 

All Welcome to Unite in  
Prayer and Adoration 

Parish Office: 136 Oxford Rd (PO Box 111) Ingleburn NSW 2565            
Website:  www.hfi.org.au  

 
Holy Family Church 

136 Oxford Rd 
Ingleburn 

 
Holy Trinity Church 

57 Guernsey Ave 
Minto 

The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ (Corpus Christi), Year C  
18 and 19 June 2022 

Reflection from Father Henry 

The feast of the Body and Blood of Christ is in accordance with the command of Jesus to 
us, to celebrate as a community his memory, the last meal, where he gave us the Holy 
Eucharist. During the last supper Jesus taught  his followers the manner in which the 
Sacrament of the Eucharist should be celebrated. He also told them that he would be 
physically present in the Holy Eucharist and will be with them till the end of times.  
 
Jesus uses a symbol of a meal to make us realise his presence. Every meal has its social 
dimension. Each and every celebration of ours, religious or secular, ends with a meal. A 
meal unites people, holds the family together and builds a community. Jesus uses this 
simple celebration of a meal to give us his closeness to us. It is build up on an idea of a 
family where everyone shares the common food and all are equal.  
 
As we celebrate the Holy Eucharist let us be thankful to Jesus for His Body and Blood 
that assures us of our salvation. And let us also remember that each time we receive the 
Eucharist, it not only feeds us spiritually but also transforms us in his likeness. Let us re-
member it this weekend in a very practical way by helping the poor through the St Vin-
cent de Paul winter appeal this weekend.  

READINGS THIS WEEKEND  
First reading:  Genesis 14:18-20 
Responsorial Psalm:  Ps 109:1-4. R.v.4 
You are a priest for ever, 
in the line of Melchizedek.  
Second reading:  St Paul to the Corinthians 11:23-26 
Gospel Acclamation:  
Alleluia, alleluia! 
I am the living bread from heaven, says the Lord; 
whoever eats this bread will live for ever. 
Alleluia! 
Gospel:  Luke 9:11-17 
Communion Antiphon:   
Whoever eats my flesh and drinks my blood remains in 
me and I in him, says the Lord.   

Please note that there will be 
NO 9am Mass on Tuesday 28th 

June, Wednesday 29th June, 
Thursday 30 June in our Parish 
as Fr Henry will be attending 

the Diocesan Clergy In-Service 



With joyful hearts, during May we welcomed the newly Baptised to our  
Holy Family parish community: 

Emma Davis, Elsie Ansell, Grace Ann Bryant, Zachariah Navarro, Elara Gallo, Rosa 
Elizabeth Pink, Mateo Pasculado, Darcie Hamilton. 

ª Thank you to the parishioners for their generous donations towards the new visual 
system for the Holy Trinity church. 
ª Thank you to all the volunteers in our Parish. 

ª Thank you to our parishioners for attending and participating in our services and 
for your ongoing generosity, support and prayers. 

What's On 
· 18 & 19 June  St Vincent de Paul Winter Appeal 
· 19 June  Corpus Christi Procession -  Our Lady Help of Christians Parish, 

 Rosemeadow at 2.30pm 
· 23 June  SVDP Conference Meeting - 7pm, Parish Meeting Room Ingleburn 
· 24 June  Legion of Mary - Vigil of Prayer and Adoration on the Feast of 

 the Sacred Heart of Jesus -  7.30pm to midnight, Ingleburn 
· 26 June  Immaculate Heart of Mary - Patronal Feast Day  
 Celebration of the Year of the Family -  10.30am, St Francis Xavier 
 Cathedral, Wollongong 
· 1 July  Holy Family Parish School’s 40th Birthday Celebration 
· 3 July  Divine World Ministries Seminarians Visit - 5pm Mass at Ingleburn 
· 24 July  World Day of Grandparents and the Elderly 
· 8 August  Solemnity of Mary MacKillop 
· 17 & 19 September  Bishop's Annual Appeal 
· 9 October  Installation of Father Henry as Parish Priest. 

We pray ... 

For the victims of the recent massacres in the United States and Nigeria. For peace and 
justice for the people of Ukraine. For all those suffering or afraid, that You will be close to 
them and protect them.    

For the sick and homebound:  
May they experience the saving power of the risen Lord amidst their pain and affliction.  

For our recently dearly departed: Joyce O’Keefe, Giuseppe Occhiuto, Gerald Barbara, 
Jeanette Morand, Angelita Z Molano. 

For those whose anniversaries occur at this time:  
Sr Patricia Murphy OLN 
Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, and let  perpetual light shine upon them. May the 
souls of the faithful departed through the mercy of God rest in peace. Amen. 

The Sacrament of Confirmation 2022 

If your child is in Year 6 or above, has been Baptised and has received the Sacra-
ments of Reconciliation and First Holy Communion, they are eligible to receive 

the Sacrament of Confirmation.   

For further  information and the enrolment form, please visit the Parish website  
(https://www.hfi.org.au/). 

St Vincent De Paul Society (SVDP)  

Winter Appeal: 18/19 June 2022 
The Ingleburn and Minto SVDP Conferences’ Annual Winter Appeal will be held on the 
weekend of 18/19 June 2022. This provides our Holy Family Parish community at In-
gleburn and Minto with the opportunity to help local families in need and crisis at this 
time. So please give to this appeal and help us to provide support to those in our com-
munity in need. As both Conferences have only volunteer Society members, all of the 
money raised by this Appeal will be used to assist families in need in the local communi-
ty. You will find appeal envelopes on the church pews, and, if requested, a receipt can be 
provided for taxation purposes for all donations of $2.00 and over. Please place appeal 
envelopes in the second collection or in the Appeal Box as you leave the church. Thank 
you in anticipation of your generosity 
Alternatively, you may also donate on-line directly to the Ingleburn 
SVDP Conference, and a link to their fundraising page is on the par-
ish website. You can also scan the QR code which will also take you 
directly to the fundraising page. Any monies donated through this 
link get allocated directly to the Ingleburn SVDP Conference. The 
SVDP Conference members thank you in anticipation of your gener-
osity. 
Finally, both Ingleburn and Minto SVDP Conferences only have a 
small number of dedicated volunteers, but could always do with extra members. So if you 
think that joining us in this opportunity to show God’s love to others through our actions 
would interest you, then please contact us, and we will provide further information about 
our activities and how you could become a member. Please contact Worrell Jacinto (0412 
929 484) from the Ingleburn Conference or Cynthia Fenemore from the Minto Conference 
(0418 669 361). You can also leave your details at the Parish Office.  You can also contact 
the Ingleburn Conference by email at ingleburnvinnies@gmail.com. Any interested pa-
rishioners are also welcome to attend Ingleburn SVDP Conference meetings which are 
held fortnightly on Thursday at 7:00 pm in the parish meeting room below the church. 
The meeting dates are usually advertised in the Parish Bulletin.  

Corpus Christi Procession:  Our Lady Help of Christians Parish, Rosemeadow will be 
holding their Annual Procession in honour of the Blessed Sacrament on Feast of Corpus 
Christi, 19th June at 2.30pm. It will include Scripture Readings, Rosary, Procession and 
Benediction. This is for all Parishes in the Macarthur Region, and all are welcome to join in 
this witness to our Eucharistic Lord among us.  
Please note that this is NOT a Sunday Mass. 

Year of the Family Mass of Thanksgiving 
Father Henry has nominated a family to represent the Holy Family Parish at the Diocesan 
Mass of Thanksgiving, to mark the end of the year of the family with Bishop Mascord on 
Sunday 26 June at the St Francis Xavier Cathedral, Wollongong. 
This Mass will coincide with the final Mass for the World Meeting of Families being held in 
Rome to end officially the year of “Amoris Laetitia Family”.  
The family will receive a candle to bring back to our parish community, with the image of 
the Icon of the Holy Family that was commissioned and is now situated in the Cathedral. 
Prayer cards with the image of the icon, will also be provided for the parish. 


